
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ON BEHALF OF THE GOVERNMENT OF NOVA SCOTIA, I apologize to those who suffered abuse 
and neglect at the Nova Scotia Home for Colored Children. 
 
It is one of the great tragedies in our province’s history that your cries for help were greeted 
with silence for so long. 
 
Some of you have said you felt invisible.  You are invisible no longer.  We hear your voices and 
we grieve for your pain.  We are sorry. 
 
Some of you faced horrific abuse that no child should ever experience.  You deserved a better 
standard of care.  For the trauma and neglect you endured, and their lingering effects on you 
and your loved ones, we are truly sorry. 
 
We thank you for showing such courage and perseverance in telling your stories.  Your 
strength, your resilience, and your desire for healing and reconciliation should be an inspiration 
to all Nova Scotians. 
 
To the African Nova Scotian community: we are sorry.  The struggle of the Home is only one 
chapter in a history of systemic racism and inequality that has scarred our province for 
generations.  
 
African Nova Scotians are a founding culture in our province—a resourceful people of strength. 
The Home for Colored Children was birthed in the community as a way to meet a need that 
was not being met. 
 
We must acknowledge that in many ways, and for many years, we as a province have not 
adequately met the needs of African Nova Scotian children and their families.  We are sorry.  
 
As Nova Scotians—as a people, walking together—we must do better. 
 
An apology is not a closing of the books, but a recognition that we must cast an unflinching eye 
on the past as we strive toward a better future.  
 
We are sorry for your suffering, we are grateful for your courage, and we welcome your help in 
building a healthier future for all of us. 

 
 
                                               

 
                                                          

The Honourable Stephen McNeil 
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